

TOWN OF KENDALL
PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, September 24, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.



ATTENDANCE:		Chair. Andrew Kludt			- present
			Jeff Conte				- present
			Phil D’Agostino			- present
			Steven Catone				- present
			Patty Pfister				- present


Also present:  Code Enforcement Officer Hennekey and Recording Secretary Bakutis.

Chairman Kludt called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

NEW BUSINESS:
There is a training seminar coming up in November and will be held in Batavia.

CODE ENFORCEMENT UPDATE:
Crosby’s would like to install an above ground tank for kerosene.  CEO Hennekey and board members agreed they will have to review the original special use permit/site plan.  Recording Secretary Bakutis will try to find the information needed by next month’s meeting.

DISCUSSION ON SOLAR PROJECT AT TROUTBURG:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chair. Kludt informed the members of this board that the Town Board would like to move forward regarding the solar project at the Troutburg property.  Chair. Kludt with the assistance of Code Enforcement Officer Strong brought up to the Town Board that the code reads on page 5, section 5, under the Major Solar Collection Systems Section: “Major solar collection systems or solar farms are permitted through the issuance of a special use permit and sight plan review within all districts except any water front district.”  Chair. Kludt and CEO Strong determined that it does classify as a major solar collection system because of the square footage of the panels Troutburg is seeking to install.  They (Troutburg) are arguing that because they are their own zoning district that this law does not apply to them.  Chair. Kludt and CEO Strong both agree that it does apply to the Troutburg property, because it is part of the WPDD.  Chair. Kludt checked with the Town’s Attorney, Andrew Meier, and he told Chair. Kludt a WPDD is different than other zoning districts and that it sets forth a special set of zoning regulations to accommodate a specific project.  A WPDD includes a site plan, is adopted by a local law, and once adopted completely supplements the underlined zoning of the parcels in question.  The WPDD may supersede another town law if the local law adopting the WPDD specifically states the language in the WPDD local law along the lines of not withstanding the provisions of Section 265-72 pertaining to ground mounted solar installations.  Chairman Kludt feels effectively they, the Town Board, would have to change the language in the WPDD stating that the WPDD’s code supersedes the solar law which right now it does not.  As it stands now the proposed solar project at Troutburg is not permitted and would need language and a change in the WPDD stating a specific exclusion from our solar law in order to allow the project.  Town attorney told Chair. Kludt that is correct. Chair. Kludt told board members that’s how it stands for now, if the town’s intentions are to allow this project to move forward, he feels they would essentially have to change the law and the towns codes to override some other laws that the planning board put in two years ago.  CEO Hennekey questioned Andrew if the town board is asking this board for their input on changing the local law.  It is Chair. Kludts opinion that the town board planned on amending the WPDD, which they knew they would have to and they want the planning boards input and does our board have any comments about regarding it.  

Chair. Kludt mentioned to TB Liaison Newell when the PB wrote these specific codes he specifically asked TB Liaison and Supervisor Camaratta their opinions because they live on the water, what they felt about having solar panels on lakefront property and they thought it would be a good idea to exclude solar panels from the lake front besides roof mounted systems on a house or barn to protect the vista and the natural characteristics of the lake front.  Andrew said that’s why the Local Law was written that way in 2017.

Board member Conte informed members that ground mounted solar panels take a lot of maintenance as far as weed whacking, etc.  They start to be an eye sore fast if not continuously maintained.  Roof mounted panels require zero maintenance.  

As stated previously under “Major Solar Collection Systems or Solar Farms,” the way the law is written even if it’s on a roof it must be under 2000 square feet no matter what.  That’s what Troutburg is limited to at this point.

Chairman Kludt said basically what the town’s attorney was saying is that the town board would have to pass a resolution to change the WPDD law excluding it from the solar code law.

ALL Planning Board members agree recommending to the Town Board to not amend the WPDD or the solar laws to allow the current solar project at Troutburg.

Chairman Kludt will draft a letter with this board’s opinions stating that they recommend that the town board not amend either of the codes or laws to allow the solar project at Troutburg.  They should be held to follow the guidelines and laws as they are written.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the August 27, 2019 meeting submitted by Recording Secretary Bakutis were reviewed.  Phil D’Agostino moved to accept the minutes as amended, seconded by Jeff Conte.  All in favor.


ADJOURNMENT:
Jeff Conte made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Phil D’Agostino.  All in favor Meeting adjourned at 7:31 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,



Tammy Bakutis
Recording Secretary
